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Deerfield Town Board
Meeting Agenda
January 13" 2025 6:30 PM

Call to Order Supervisor Greg Sacco
Pledge of Allegiance ALL
Call for Last Meeting Minutes Supervisor Sacco

Privilege of the Floor

Correspondence/Communication Supervisor Sacco

Old Business Supervisor Sacco

New Business

Resolutions:

Resolution 16- 2025 Amending the Zoning Law and Map to Planned Development
Official Reports

Media Time

Late Privilege of the Floor

Executive Session Yes_ NOK

Motion to Pay Bills

Adjourn
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Town of Deerfield
Town Board Meeting Minutes
January 13th 2025

The Deerfield Town Board held its regular monthly meeting on January 13th 2025. Present were
Councilpersons Phil Sacco, Daphne Jones, Daniel Fusco, Dave Kolek, Supervisor Greg Sacco,
Town Clerk Karen Day, Attorney for the Town William Schmitt & Highway Superintendant Sam
Arcuri Jr., Supervisor Sacco called the meeting to order at 6:30PM with the Pledge of Allegiance,
and the Town Clerk took roll call.

MINUTES for Councilperson Jones moved and Councilperson Kolek seconded the motion to
accept the December regular town Board meeting minutes.

EARLY PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR - None
CORRESPONDENCE:

OLD BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS:
EXECUTIVE SESSION - none
RESOLUTIONS:

Resolution 16 - 2025 Amending the Zoning Law and Map to Planned Development

OFFICIAL REPORTS

County Legislator Buck: absent— Report submitted and attached

Dave Buck Oneida County Legislator District #9: Parts of Deerfield, Floyd & Trenton 315-601-0445
Dbuck®@ocgov.net ¢

I supported a petition to fight the OSHA Regulations that they want to impose on Volunteer fire
departments. If implemented, these regulations could significantly increase the operating costs of these
vital community services, potentially reducing their effectiveness. This will be a costly restriction, not just
in terms of finances but also in terms of public safety. ¢ | have made a formal request for the solar
committee to reconvene. Our previous decision with the county executive to place a moratorium on solar
energy projects was a crucial step. With the State reorganizing its approach to solar energy, it is now more
important than ever for Oneida County to be proactive and prepared. ¢ | am committed to working with
my colleagues to find a viable solution to our local animal shelter's recent rate increase. We understand
the concerns this has raised and are dedicated to resolving this issue fairly and effectively. Resident
Complaints: There are several ongoing complaints regarding speeding on Cosby Manner Road. | have
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requested more patrols from the Sheriff's Department and the State Police. | have also asked that speed-
tracking trailers be placed on Cosby Manner. | received a complaint from residents on RT 8 about a
residence with a lot of garbage and debris across the property. They are curious to know if this property
was abandoned. | asked them to get me the physical address and notify us of our town codes. Dave Buck

Supervisor Gregory Sacco - No report
Councilperson - Philip Sacco - Report attached

Councilperson Daphney Jones — | have been trained by the Quadsimia Website Designer on
the workings of the Deerfield Website, and together with Town Clerk Day we have posted all of
our Town Board meeting minutes. You will find a lot of updated information on the website.

Councilperson Kolek — Nothing to report.
Councilperson Daniel Fusco — Report Given and attached
Town Clerk Karen Day - report attached

Highway Superintendant Sam Arcuri Jr report attached

1- Received a call from Tracy Road Equipment, new single axle freightliner Chassis will be in
this week.

2- Met with Oneida Co. and JMT engineering on Firehouse Rd (Bridge NY Project) for an
update.

3- F550is rotted out and the roof is leaking. We use this truck for the parks in the summer
months. Should we be thinking about another vehicle?

4- Attended a Sewer District Steering Committee meeting in December, still getting some
overflow problems looking to get more private 11 water out of the system. First work in
Deerfield will be on the sewer line going to Deland Drive.

5- Schuyler water project is moving forward, sent the project plans to us for comment.

6- There is a new DEC permit good for the next five years. We are going to have a update to
our organizational chart.

7- We received the new 2025 Transfer Station Permit

8- Working on Transfer Station annual report

9- Electronic recycling report due March going to be working on Completing the report.

COMMITTEE REPORTS-

Building Inspector: Jim Maxwell provided a report. Attached.

Building permits — 55

5639 Walker Rd Family Advocacy Center property at this time. | will keep everyone informed of
any updates.
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Things have slowed down some but | still have some inspections to do yet and the normal issues

that occur.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 680-213-0832

Board of Assessors George Haskell: Taking applications for changes and all must be
submitted before the month of March 2025. Office hours Tuesday evenings 5:30 PM - 8:30 PM

Planning Board - Pati Goldsmith — report given and attached

The Planning board members continued to work on regulations regarding allowing potential -
AirBandB properties in the town. The Board will conduct a survey to gauge the sentiment of the
town residents regarding these types of rental properties. We will use the next Town Newsletter
and an upcoming Planning board meeting to take comments.

Zoning Board of Appeals Lura Raymo, verbal report

Due to the time of year Building has slowed down and we have had no issues come before our
Board.
Town Historian- position still open

Senior Citizen Director Lura Raymo-verbal report.

The Seniors have been active, even during the Snowiest of Days. We enjoyed our Turkey Soup
and sandwiches last week and look forward to our Cake and Ice Cream days, and the following
week we will have pizza day.

Parks Committee - no report given

Karen Day Youth Director - written report attached.

I'am a little behind in completing our Winter/Spring Youth Program Schedule, | hope to get one in order
soon.

Town Attorney: William Schmitt: As per Highway Superintendent pertaining to the Schuyler
Water Project moving forward, Attorney Schmitt states that we must have an intermunicipal
Agreement. Supt Arcuri will contact the Town of Schuyler on Tuesday

MEDIA TIME - NONE

LATE PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR

John Booth - town resident wanted to mention and Thank Councilperson Fusco, for meeting
with him over his concern about the areas on Route 8 described as the “abandoned mile”.

Numerous homes or sites that have become dumpsites for trash and garbage bags. And family
and | have had to live with this for over a decade. | am aware that the Town has a Codes officer
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but his hours are not conducive to my work hours and | do not get the chance to discuss this with
him.

Valerie Lutz — Asked for a commitment to put in writing in the next newsletter a Welcome to Dan
Fusco as our new Town Council member in 2025 — Supervisor Sacco agreed.

Dr. Zumpano — He introduced his self and mentioned that 20 years ago he came to speak to the
Deerfield Town Board about the necessity to upgrade Broad Acres and though it never worked
out however Infectious Diseases were on the rise. He spoke to the need for community
infectious Disease Facilities, to protect the community. He mentioned such a facility could have
proven helpful with the care of patients, and prevention of Covid spreading, He noted that a mist
was found hovering over 13 states, likely related to those drones from a couple months ago. He
fears more pandemics coming as infectious Diseases are out of control. In September of 2024
the National World Health organization released a statement that one out of every 3 deaths in
the world are related to infectious Diseases. Why Am | here?

We are trying to improve medical Care in the Greater Utica Metropolitan area, which includes
suburb communities.

There is a Citizens Task Force trying to bring in a medical School in the Utica Area, to increase
the standard of medical Care and Quality, With the new hospital open, that leaves both St.
Lukes and St Elizabeths empty. This opens the opportunity again for an Infectious Disease
Hospital, like | recommended 20 years ago.

We have a significant number of leaders backing this already, at County, State, levels as well as
local Colleges, such as MVCC, Elmira and Utica.

We need citizens’ support, because there is a very long history of passivity among the medical
community people in general. | want to encourage you all if you would take an interest and drop
a line to the County Executive.

Councilperson Fusco brought up the possibility of the future use of the Broad Acres site as a
good area to consider. The Town should be prepared with their zoning and planning laws if this
should be a site investigated.

Councilperson Sacco, mentioned that the Oneida Co owns the property, and when it was turn
down, it was only torn down to the grass, there are tunnels and asbestos would need to be
abated and could be considered a Brown Field.

Dr Zumpano is looking for support from the community to promote this project. Call or write, the
County Executive, and Utica Mayor.

Thomas Larkin — Wanted to thank the town board for the use of the Town Board room on behalf
the Deerfield Fish and Game Club, to have their official meeting and have Judge Larkin, swear in
the officials’ oaths of office.

Mary Shultsky — Wanted to welcome council person Daniel Fusco and Highway Superintendent
Arcuri, for all that he and his crew do for Deerfield, He Goes above and beyond.

Roman Voytuvich — Asked about what is going on with Broadacres, is it for sale, what is the
conditions. Councilperson Sacco discussed that there is no working water, sewers, or stable
infrastructure.
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James Engler, - Lives next door to Broad Acres and can testify to the condition the site was left in
by the County. If you hike back there you can hear glass breaking under your feet from the 100
thousand TB medical slides left behind. Itis believed that much of the debris was just bull dozed
over the back hill to the ravine. The County has dropped off 250 dump truck loads to the site,
from the Utica Auditorium, 500 tons of millings, and 17 garbage Dumpsters parked there.

He said he had heard that someone was interested in buying the property, and that is why | came
to the meeting to see what | could find out.

What is the Zoning for that area? Councilperson Sacco, stated that it is zoned (PD-E) so as to
allow for a mixture of permitted uses consistent with the conceptual plans present to both the
Town And Planning board.

James also stated that the Grinder pump that was put in has its alarm is going off every day.

Margaret Fusco asked what the zoning code (PD-E) means, Chairperson Goldsmith answered
that it is a broad scope of what can be done on that parcel. It is not a designated description of
what can be done such as residential or commercial, but a mix use of just about anything.
However, it still would need a site plan & work with the planning board.

MOTION TO PAY BILLS

Sewer Fund
Bill Number 1 moved by Councilperson Jones and Councilperson Kolek voted yes and the

motion was approved

Highway Fund bills number 1-11 moved by Councilperson Kolek and Councilperson Jones
voted yes, and the motion was approved.

General Fund bill number 1-26 moved by Councilperson Jones and Councilperson Kolek voted
yes, and the motion was approved.

ADJOURN : Councilperson P. Sacco made the motion and Councilperson Jones

Motion approved
Meeting ended 7:17PM

Respectfully submitted,

Karen M. Day f

Town Clerk ‘
Town of Deerfield





